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MANAGEMENT DISTRICT




Security and Enforcement Committee, 3:00 PM on September 22, 2016
Antoine’s Restaurant, 713 St. Louis St., New Orleans, Louisiana
MEETING NOTES

I.
Call to Order, Roll Call and Introduction of Attendees by Robert Watters, Co-Chair.
Security and Enforcement Committee members present:  Beverly Fulk, Albin Guillot, Ann Kesler, Dwyre McComsey, Co-Chair Bob Simms, Co-Chair Robert Watters .  Absent were Steve Caputo, Vincent Marcello, Brittany McGovern, Mike Tilbury, John Zimmerman.
Guests:  Derek Brumfield, Gail Cavett, Ethan Ellestad, Allison Livingston, Meg Lousteau, Pat Meadowcroft, Judy Pontin, David Speights, Emily Remington.
II.
Judy Pontin, Executive Management Officer, Office of Alcohol and Tobacco Control, 
expressed regrets from new Director of ATC, Juana Lombard, that she was unable to attend 
the meeting, and announced that the agency is very close to rolling out the new program 
of enforcement based on incentivizing.  Businesses passing compliance will be rewarded 
with reduction of one year’s violation time on their records.  They will begin compliance 
checks 
with the gentlemen’s clubs.  Judy believed that award letters are still being sent out, 
although they are a bit behind with issuing them. 

Gail Cavett and Albin Guillot brought up the ongoing problems such as late night trafficking 
occurring around the area of St. Louis/Dauphine, and inquired about the legal ratio of 
bars to residential.  Judy said that is actually a City Ordinance, the Bar Moratorium, which 
ATC is trying to address but facing problems of people just moving to another location 
when one place is closed down.
III.
Security and Enforcement Committee Meeting Notes of August 10, 2016 were 
unanimously approved.
IV.
Robert Watters provided an update on Request for Proposals for French Quarter Task 
Force (FQTF) Administrative Services, saying that four proposals have been received since 
the deadline: Roman, Pinnacle, Admiral and G4S.  Because the Evaluation 
Team felt there 
were still unanswered questions, those companies were given an additional list of 
questions with a response deadline of September 23.   After reviewing submissions, the 
Evaluation Team will
present a summary to the Board, who will then make a decision.
V.
Emily Remington reported that status on the new CEA (Cooperative Endeavor Agreement) 
with the City and CVB remains the same; we should know about document finalization 
within the next month.  The next Board meeting will be held November 7, 2016, at which 
time the CEA can be approved.

VI.
French Quarter Task Force Monthly Report


Bob Simms first paid tribute to Tony Mitchell, the outstanding Task Force Officer recently 
lost to a freak accident.


Bob reported that at the 17-month point, FQTF has developed good teamwork with NOPD 
and LSP, sharing such things as updated hot spots based on crime trends, and wanted 
posters on officers’ iPads.

Stats:

·   74,052 miles driven

·   612 arrests and apprehensions

·   11,412 citizen contacts
·   3,215 business checks

·   4,327 subjects moved since 2015

Total August 2016 calls (app, dispatched and self-initiated) for entire Quarter was 
1888; total for Bourbon VCE area was 177 (9% of all calls).  
Total app calls for entire 
Quarter was 355; total for Bourbon VCE area was 77 (22% of all app calls).  Nineteen 
were referred to 8th District and 58 responded to by FQTF.  Stats for Bourbon VCE area:  

10 arrests, summons and apprehensions, 54 subjects moved.

Summary chart shown with breakdown of actions taken – dates, locations, times, etc.


Another chart shown with individual breakdown of shift staffing.  Patrol staffing 
deployment was:




6am-6pm
10a-2a
        6p-6a


FQTF
     1

   ----
           3


LSP
   4-6                   2-5              7-13



(Does not include undercover officers)

Albin commented about word that Louisiana Attorney General Jeff Landry wants to put his own policing plan into the French Quarter, prompting Robert’s observation that despite widespread common knowledge of our policing shortage, there is currently the highest level of interest in French Quarter safety in his historic memory.  Before the EDD 
tax was passed, level of LSP staffing was 60; currently it is less than 30.  Cmdr. Walls has reported 
current diminished officer numbers to be 92 for the entire 8th District; six months ago there were 105.  Robert pointed out that many people do not understand that most crime is reactive, while the French Quarter has the opportunity to deter crime with high visibility of officers.

Crime Data Maps for April-August 2016 (as initially reported) showed: 27 armed robberies and 57 simple robberies (56 occurred 12 am-6 am).  No armed robberies in Bourbon VCE -  mostly fights, etc.  In one recent week there were actually zero personal crimes.
VII.
Bob demonstrated the newly-expanded mobile applications (consisting of three versions) by showing the actual app progression on screen:



Public Version 
· Will not recognize everywhere in New Orleans, only in French Quarter
· Caller can manipulate location on map if he moves away from problem
· Has menu with types of crime to choose from

· Can enter other information
· Then just submit

· This app is nearly ready

Officers’ App

· Officer logs in for shift on the app
· The caller’s photos and report info comes up

· App records officer’s actions taken

· If officer gets a radio call while patrolling, app switches to a dispatch notification

· Completes timesheet
· Info goes into data base for administrators

Administrative App Software

· Shift management

· Vehicle assignment
· iPad assignment
· Excel export – timesheets and tripsheets

· GPS tracking

Ethan Ellestad inquired about distance out of the French Quarter app can reach, i.e. into Marigny.  Bob advised the GPS map will adjust to a wider perimeter.


Expanded app will probably be ready middle of October, after final working out of a 
few small bugs.  Once the conversion begins, notification will come to phones.  Bob 
showed photos of newly updated “War Room” Command Center, which has two 
computers, a large screen TV for mapping real-time locations and a white board. 

VIII. 
Robert talked about Bourbon St. public safety concerns, saying there is a widely-held 
feeling there are more problems on Bourbon St. now than in 20-25 years.  Much is due to  
limited police funding, but because there is currently more economic growth in DDD than 
the French Quarter, need is generated for more resources there, thus stretching 8th District 
staffing even further.  He described how long-time “simple” crimes on Bourbon St., i.e. 
the infamous shoe shine scam,  have become organized into economic enterprises, with 
teams aggressively descending on tourists.   He cited the Anti-Aggressive Solicitation 
Ordinance as a strong tool to be used for a variety of behaviors.

Robert also told about a law City Council recently proposed which would allow arrested 
vagrants (for misdemeanors) to “sign themselves out” of jail on their own recognizance 
rather than being released by a Judge.  The proposed law has stalled to allow for more 
study.  Feedback from NOPD is that this is a bad idea – this is a social issue and such a 
law would deprive police from using one of the few tools available to them.

Robert and Gail Cavett talked about South Beach’s street scene in Miami; Gail recently 
visited there and was shocked that it is just like Bourbon St.   Meeting attendees were 
reminded that many Bourbon St. problems go uncontrolled due to failed passing of 
the Sound Ordinance.
Albin brought up the subject of scantily-clad ladies on the sidewalks outside clubs; Robert commented that some of that activity is due to employees stepping out of the clubs to smoke if there is no patio area on site.  Meg Lousteau expanded on unenforced street ordinances such as strippers that are hustling for clients and hawkers with advertising signs, and asked Bob if the FQTF couldn’t address such things when passing in their vehicles.  Bob explained that the purpose of FQTF is to deter crime, and with such a limited number of officers to cover the entire Quarter, that would not be 
feasible.

Robert related how he recently asked State Police to be more proactive, resulting in 
removal of 54 people in just one night’s sweep.  Bob added that an officer can’t write a 
summons unless he actually sees the violation, or if a person is willing to be a complainant.

IX.
Discussion on vagrancy and panhandling concerns.  Bob described St. Tammany’s “Safe 
Haven,” a low barrier shelter housed in the old mental health hospital in Mandeville, noting 
that New Orleans has no de-tox facility.  He said the City of New Orleans has been offered 
the State Intake Center by the jail; Robert suggested a meeting be arranged with 
Councilmember LaToya Cantrell to discuss this.

Several people commented on the initiative a few cities across the country are following, 
“Feed the Meter” or charity parking meters, a way to help the homeless while encouraging 
people not to donate directly to panhandlers.  The cities are introducing machines that 
look like parking meters, but money deposited goes straight to one of that city’s homeless 
programs.  In one city, the city promises after a year to match whatever has been donated 
up to $50,000.

Emily advised of her upcoming meeting with DDD to discuss collaboration around an 
initiative to educate tourists that giving money to panhandlers only perpetuates the 
problem.  One way of disseminating information that New Orleans has many organizations 
and churches providing services and meals could be by working with the hotels.

X.  Meeting adjourned at 4:30 pm.

Notes compiled by Bev Fulk
